SEVEN SISTERS COMMUNITY  COUNCIL

CYNGOR CYMUNED BLAENDULAIS

Minutes of an extraordinary meeting of the council to discuss Doctor’s Surgery held 20th January 2016

Present:
Chairman:
Mr D C Thomas



Councillors:
Mr J W Davies, Miss C Freeman





Mr S K Hunt, Mr G James, Mr L Jenkins,

Mr M Rivers, Mr B L Parfitt, Mrs G  Smith



Clerk:

Mrs L E Oliver

1
Apologies for Absence


There were no apologies

2
Doctors Surgery
The Chairman said this meeting had been called to update those Councillors who did not attend the meeting with the Practice Manager.

He said the situation with the surgery is ‘have it, or lose it’.   The entire practice could close within 6 months if the new appointments system does not work and this was why Councillors had supported it.   Mr Rivers said the agreement to support the system was not unanimous as he had not agreed.

The Chairman outlined the workings of the appointments system and said doctors were in the surgery from 8a.m.

Mr Hunt said there had been no complaints to the surgery.

Miss Freeman said she had experienced the new system and it had worked for her.

Mr Parfitt and Mr James said they did not want to give out personal information.

Mr Hunt explained how tonight’s public meeting would work.  He said the Practice Manager had given apologies but would be quite happy to come to another meeting.

The Chairman said Powys did not want the Coelbren surgery.

Mr James asked for a copy of the ten questions to be asked by receptionists but was told we had not had them as promised.

Mr Davies said as a large number of members of the public were here, there must be problems.   He asked if Onllwyn/Banwen had complaints and Mr Parfitt said the Practice Manager was going to a meeting there soon.

The Borough Councillor from Crynant had said there were no complaints there.

The meeting then ended for Councillors to attend the public meeting at 6.30p.m.

Signed D C Thomas, Chairman
     Date 1st February 2016

